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Dear Sweetwater Families, 
 
As we welcome the month of October, I hope this newsletter finds you well. 
I can hardly believe we are approaching the end of the first quarter ~ 
grades will be submitted October 14th.  Please make sure you are monitoring 
student progress through Parent Portal and scheduling a parent/teacher 
conference. October is a vibrant time of year filled with exciting events, im-
portant initiatives, and opportunities for our students to engage in learning 
and community activities. Here are some of the highlights you can look for-
ward to this month: 

October 2nd: National Walk to School Day with an adult 
October 16th: Final 1st quarter grades available on Parent Portal 
October 21st – 25th: PTA Donation Drive Celebrations/Parties 
October 24th – Spooky Bingo, Spooky Story Night, Trunk or Treat  
October 28th – Nov. 1st – Red Ribbon Week  - Say “Boo” to Drugs - Dress Up 
Theme Week 
October 29th – Honor Roll Celebrations for Quarter 1 
October 30th – Spirit Night at Jersey MikeÕs 
We encourage all parents to get involved! Whether itÕs volunteering for 
events, joining the Parent-Teacher Association, or simply supporting your 
childÕs learning at home, your participation makes a significant difference in 
our school community. I really want to encourage all guardians to join the 
PTA this year. 
 Reminders: 
As the temperature begins to drop, please ensure your child is dressed ap-
propriately for outdoor activities.  
Please put names on all jackets, lunch boxes, and water bottles. 
Please check and update any contact information with the school office to 
ensure you receive timely communications. 

Thank you for your continued support and partnership in your childÕs educa-
tion. We are looking forward to a fantastic October filled with learning, 
growth, and a very positive school environment.  
WATCH US SOAR! 
 
Respectfully,   
Mrs. Melissa Fraine 
Sweetwater Principal 

Sweetwater 
Mission 

Statement 
We, the caring 
community of 

learners at        
Sweetwater          
Elementary,     

strive toward a  
lifetime of    

achieving our 
“personal best”, 

guided by a         
positive attitude   

in a nurturing         
environment. 

 
 

Volusia County 
Schools Mission 

Statement 
"Through the     

individual          
commitment         

of all, our            
students will grad-

uate with                      
the knowledge, 

skills, and values 
necessary to be 

successful          
contributors to    
our democratic   

society."  
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  The school year is well under way, and we 

are excited about whatÕs happening in P.E.  Even 
though it is “fall”, it is still very hot outside, so 
keep that in mind on P.E. weeks. Students will be 
most comfortable in shorts and short-sleeved 
shirts.  If your child wears dresses/skirts during 
P.E. weeks, please make sure that shorts are worn 
underneath. Please remember, students are 
expected to wear sneakers to P.E. Boots, sandals, 
Crocs, etc. are not safe.  Thank you for your 
support with this. :) 

  In October, we will begin fitness testing 
and will continue the Sweetwater mile runs for 3rd, 4th and 5th grade students.   Students will 
run the timed mile 3 times. (October, November and December/January) 4th and 5th grade 
students have the opportunity to earn a “Mile Medal”.  We take the studentsÕ fastest times 
out of all of their timed miles.  Medal Criteria is as follows: Gold (Under 8:00), Silver (8:00 – 
9:30), Bronze (9:31 – 11:00) We work on building endurance EVERDAY in PE. We discuss pacing, 
running strategies and talk about the importance cardio-vascular health.   

Data shows that children who do not learn fundamental gross motor skills such as 
skipping, throwing, kicking, galloping, etc. by the age of 9, tend to never reach fluency with 
those skills. Our K-2 physical education program is movement based with a focus on locomotor 
movement patterns and gross motor skills.  Repetition of such movements are embedded into 
tag games, relays, and a variety of other activities. We also focus on skill based games to 
learn/practice skills included in our PE standards. (catching, throwing, rolling, striking with 
implements, chasing & fleeing, etc.) The goal of the program is to not only develop a variety of 
physical skills, but to also develop an appreciation of physical activity for health, enjoyment, 
and social interaction. ( Including a strong emphasis on sportsmanship!) 
 
Happy Fall! :) 
 
Coach Cooney, Coach Meadows and Coach K 

Important Dismissal Information 
It is preferred that parents come 
through the car line to pick up their 
child in the afternoon.  When using the 
black fenced waiting area, please make 
sure you have your childÕs car sign.  
Students will not be dismissed to cars 
OR individuals who do not present their 
car sign.  Starting in October, we will 
be enforcing this policy.  Otherwise, 
you will be asked to show your ID in the 
office in order to pickup your child.  We 
do not support parents parking on the 
street and students walking outside our 
school fence to be picked up. 

VeteranÕs Day Video 
Is there a Veteran in your family? 

 
We would love to include them in the 2024 
VeteranÕs Day Tribute video.  If you     
submitted a Veteran photo in the past, 
no need to resubmit.  We will be adding to 
the existing collection.  Submit photos by 
Friday, 11/1.  Please email them to Ms. 
Howard at tmhoward@volusia.k12.fl.us, or 
send in a hard copy and we will scan and re-
turn it to you. 
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Please Support Our Business Partners! 


